
Mayor and Council of the Borough of Allendale  
January 6, 2025 2024 Sine Die Meeting Minutes – 6:30 p.m. 
 

Page 1 of 6 
 

The 2024 Sine Die Meeting of the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Allendale was held in the 
Municipal Building at 500 West Crescent Avenue, Allendale, New Jersey on January 6, 2025.  The meeting 
was called to order at 6:30 pm by Mayor Amy Wilczynski who welcomed everyone who was joining the 
meeting in the audience and on Zoom Webinar.   
 
Linda Cervino, the Municipal Clerk read the open public meetings statement: “In compliance with the 
Open Public Meetings Act, the notice requirements have been satisfied.  Notice of this meeting was posted 
in the December 11, 2024 edition of The Record and Ridgewood News newspapers and the Sunshine 
notice was also sent to The Record, The Ridgewood News and Star Ledger on December 31, 2024.   
 
The roll call was recorded as follows: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
Also present were the following: Raymond Wiss, Borough Attorney; Linda Louise Cervino, 
Municipal Clerk; Michael Dillon, Chief of Police; Alison Altano, Business Administrator/Chief Financial 
Officer and DPW Superintendent, Andrew Agugliaro.  

 
Mayor Wilczynski led the salute to the flag. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES – December 19, 2024 Work and Regular Meeting Minutes:    
 
The vote was recorded and a roll call was conducted as follows: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

(Minutes attached and made a part hereof) 
 
  

 
Present Absent 

Councilman Daloisio   
Councilwoman Homan   
Councilwoman Lovisolo   
Councilman O’Connell   
Councilman O’Toole   
Councilman Yaccarino   
Mayor Wilczynski   

 
Motion Second Yes No Abstain Absent 

Councilman Daloisio       
Councilwoman Homan       
Councilwoman Lovisolo       
Councilman O’Connell       
Councilman O’Toole       
Councilman Yaccarino       
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AGENDA  REVIEW: 
 
Mayor Wilczynski reviewed the agenda which consisted of the Second Reading and Public Hearing of 
Ordinance 24-17, as well as Resolutions 24-280 and 24-281 on the Consent Agenda. 
 

RES 24-280: Resolution Authorizing General Release. 

RES 24-281: Approval of December 31, 2024 Bill List. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT ON AGENDA ITEMS ONLY:   No one came forward.   
 
SECOND READING AND PUBLIC HEARING OF ORDINANCE 24-17: 
 
The Municipal Clerk read into the record: 
 
The following ordinance published herewith was first read by title only on December 19, 2024, and posted 
on the bulletin board of the lobby of the municipal building and borough website.   

 
ORDINANCE 24-17:  AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND CHAPTER 53 OF THE CODE OF THE 
BOROUGH OF ALLENDALE, “OFFICERS AND EMPLOYEES”, TO FIX THE SALARIES, WAGES 
AND COMPENSATION OF THE OFFICERS AND EMPLOYEES OF THE BOROUGH OF 
ALLENDALE FOR THE YEAR 2025. 

No one came forward from the public on Ordinance 24-17. 
 
The vote was recorded and a roll call was conducted as follows: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Ordinance 24-17 is hereby passed on second and final reading and is hereby adopted and notice of same 
shall be published according to law. 
 

(Ordinance 24-17 attached and made a part hereof) 
 
  

 
Motion Second Yes No Abstain Absent 

Councilman Daloisio       
Councilwoman Homan       
Councilwoman Lovisolo       
Councilman O’Connell       
Councilman O’Toole       
Councilman Yaccarino       
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APPROVAL OF CONSENT AGENDA: 

The vote was recorded and a roll call was conducted as follows: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

(See Resolutions 24-280 through 24-281 attached and made a part hereof) 
 
ADMINISTRATION 
 
Staff Reports: 
 
Linda Cervino, Municipal Clerk, stated Reflecting on 2024, I believe it has been a truly successful year. 
The upgrades at both the Clerk’s Office and Borough Hall have made such a positive impact, and it’s a 
pleasure to walk into Borough Hall each day. 

In July, we welcomed Dottie to the Clerk's Office, and it’s been an excellent decision. She’s doing a 
fantastic job, and I’m grateful for her contributions. A special thank you to Amanda and Dottie for their 
dedication and hard work in keeping the Clerk's Office running smoothly. They are both incredible 
assistants, and I deeply appreciate all they’ve done for me and for the borough.  They both go above and 
beyond for the residents. 

It’s been a privilege working with the Mayor and Council this year, and I’m thankful for your ongoing 
support. I’d also like to express my sincere gratitude to Mike Dillon and his team. Your assistance during 
the elections was invaluable, especially with ensuring the safety and security of the ballots as they were 
transported to Hackensack. I am so appreciative of your efforts during such a busy time. 

Andy, working with you and your team has been a pleasure. You’re always there when the Clerk’s Office 
needs something, and I truly value your help. Thank you again for your incredible support on Election 
Day. Your assistance—whether it was putting up signage or delivering election supplies—was 
indispensable. 

Lastly, Walter Widmer, I continue to be in awe of your energy and dedication to the community. It’s rare 
to see someone with your enthusiasm and commitment, and I only hope to possess the same vitality as I 
grow older. It’s always a pleasure to see you at our meetings. 

I look forward to an even more productive 2025. Thank you, everyone, for your hard work and support 
as I continue to learn and grow. 
 

 
Motion Second Yes No Abstain Absent 

Councilman Daloisio       
Councilwoman Homan       
Councilwoman Lovisolo       
Councilman O’Connell       
Councilman O’Toole       
Councilman Yaccarino     24-281  
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Alison Altano, Business Administrator/CFO, stated 2024 was a very challenging, yet, fulfilling year.  We 
all worked very hard this past year to build up each one of the departments, improve the borough, not just 
cosmetically, but really begin working as a true team.  I think we’ve all done a great job.  Linda dealt with 
a lot of changes in her department and it went flawless.  I am just looking forward to every project that is 
in the near future or the ones we are still working on.  I want to thank the mayor for giving me the 
opportunity to become the administrator. I think that we have built a very strong relationship this past 
year and we worked really hard together and navigated many challenges, executed various projects, the 
ideas that are driven by both the mayor and council.   
 
On the finance end, I have begun working on the 2025 budget.  It’s looking good so far, so I’m looking 
forward to it.  I think it’s going to be really smooth.  We’ve increased our revenue sources significantly.   
 
Michael Dillon, Police Chief, stated as I approach 20 years with the borough, which will be in March, 
2024 has been the most efficient year I have ever been exposed to or a part of.  I think that was due 
completely by the assistance and help of all of you on the dais, everybody at borough hall, and the public 
works department.  I really think that this borough is setting ourselves up for success far into the future.  
I’m humbled and happy to be a part of that growth.   
 
Andrew Agugliaro, DPW Superintendant, stated this year has been amazing and I thank everybody at the 
borough for that.  Thank you for letting me do what I do such as building up the DPW and trying to 
beautify up the town.  I can’t wait to see what comes in 2025 and I’m looking forward to it. 
 
Raymond Wiss, Esq., Borough Attorney, stated the normal courses that the borough is involved in such 
as resolutions, ordinances, OPRA requests, personnel matters, work with different departments, which 
are all normal course.  But we joke about it sometimes as to the big issues that this borough has faced and 
addressed.  Veolia, the ongoing implementation of the sale of the utility.  The community center, a small 
item in and of itself.  The PK litigation, a contentious litigation which has resolved I think very favorably 
for us.  Sewer-related issues with neighboring municipalities that are still ongoing.  Affordable housing.  
Cell towers, reconstructing the whole relationship that’s creating additional revenues for the borough.  
Some labor negotiations.  All of which was addressed by the borough in the last calendar year and I think 
very successfully.   
 
Mayor Wilczynski said I feel really good about everything that we’ve done.   I don’t feel like any stone 
was left unturned.     
 
Council Committee Reports: 
 
Councilman Edward O’Connell thanked everyone on the dais because not only everything Ray went 
through, but beautifying borough hall, having shut down when there is a leak or anything else and we 
worked through all of that.  Andy, taking care of the roads.  I think we had one real good snow storm 
last year.  I’m looking forward to the Vale getting filled and the community center being opened up.  
Hopefully, in the summer I will drive by and hearing kids screaming and yelling for joy in there.  
Assisting the boy scouts with their scout projects.   
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Councilwoman Susanne Lovisolo stated wrapping up three years now with a term and starting a new term 
with my council and running mate, Councilwoman Liz Homan and friend, it was a great three years.  You 
start that first year on council and it’s such a learning experience.  You’re just trying to find your footing 
and figure it all out.  Then the last two years and working closely with you and Amy, you start getting 
into the groove and you start really kicking into gear.  I think we accomplished a lot.  It is such a privilege 
serving with everyone up here and such a joy to be on the Finance, HR and Admin committee and get to 
work with Alison and Linda and all of our staff at borough hall.  They are really a hard-working crew and 
they give this town their all as does everyone up here.  Ray, you are amazing.  You’re such a calm voice 
and a sensible voice when we’re all trying to figure things out.  So, I thank you as always for your guidance.  
To the Chief and to Andy, I’m not on either one of your committees, but you’re always there to listen to 
my little suggestions and I do thank you for that.  So, I look forward to the next three years.  Thank you.   
 
Councilwoman Liz Homan stated as I start my 11th year on the council, it has been quite a couple of years.  
We’ve really as a team navigated a lot of challenges and a lot of opportunities.  I do really feel like the 
team that Amy is bringing, Alison on and Linda on and Andy on, and, Mike, you coming on as chief, for 
me it’s such a great thing to see that from an employee standpoint that we really do have a team that’s 
working incredibly well together.  Obviously, as a council I do consider all of you friends.  I feel like 
there’s a good play of ideas and challenges.  Amy, you are just an incredible leader.  I couldn’t be more 
fortunate to have you as our mayor, both as a resident and as a person of the council.  Ray, you make me 
laugh and you make me question things.  It’s such a nice team of people.  We have great goals for the year 
ahead.  I look forward to all of it with all of you.  As far as sewers, we’re going to continue to try to improve 
our own infrastructure and as far as the relationships that we have with our other towns, I think, is 
important that if anybody from the public is listening that we really are trying to protect our resident’s 
investment in our infrastructure and make sure that the relationships that we have with the other towns 
are such that it does not in a negative way impact our residents, but that we support our neighboring 
community.   
 
Councilman Matthew O’Toole stated he’s very happy to be staying on Public Safety.  My biggest goal for 
this coming year is the revitalization of our fire department.  We’re taking some great steps forward and I 
have a very positive outlook on that.  I’m looking forward to another year with everyone here at the 
borough.   
 
Councilman Tyler Yaccarino stated, you know, you look at milestones and it’s ten years next month that 
it was a Saturday in February that many of you which were here that I said at 18 years old that I want to 
be on the borough council.  You look at it, it’s ten years because I sat at the head of that table with many 
of you and you look at that period of ten years and what I’ve been able to accomplish personally, what 
we’ve all been able to accomplish together, is truly fascinating.  What was transpired in this town to where 
we’ve all collectively got to this point.  We accomplish a lot of great things, we do it together.  I don’t 
recognize that enough, but to know that we have the support of everybody here is truly something 
amazing that you don’t get everywhere else.  I work with a lot of different towns and communities in this 
county.  When people ask me where I’m from and I say I’m from Allendale, they say, you know what, 
that’s a great place to live.  That’s our reputation.  That’s something I’m proud of, we’re all proud of and 
I’m incredibly honored to be with you all, so thank you.   
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Mayor’s Report:  
 

Mayor Wilczynski stated I just really want to thank everybody.  I appreciate everybody so much.  I am 
ready for 2025.  I’m looking forward to meeting with each of you individually.  I’ve been on the council 
for a while and mayor for only two years.  And just in those two years it has such a learning experience 
for me.  It is so different.  I really hope to accomplish so much more.  I really appreciate everybody putting 
up with me in wanting me to get you on Teams and setting your agenda and everything, but it’s going to 
be better.  We’re all going to just be super efficient as possible.  We’re all doing it for the right reasons.  
We’re all up here because we want to make Allendale a better place to live for our residence.  I think that 
is what makes us so successful as a team and pushing things forward because there’s no other reason why 
we would do it.  We are dealing with so much stuff right now and we’re fighting for our residents and 
we’re fighting for what’s right.  I believe in my heart that you all have in your heart that that is the right 
thing to do.  Again, all the teams.  We have a lot of new teams.  Mike, you’re still a new chief.  With all 
of your team, your staff being really young and bringing them up, you’re doing such a great job.  You’re 
such a great role model.  You’re mirroring that now, Andy, with your team.  You’re bringing them up and 
they’re all young too.  I think that’s super for the borough.  I think that it’s great to have new blood, fresh 
blood just to have new ideas.  Alison pretty much doing everything at the helm here.  We talk about this 
space and we laugh, but it is amazing to have a nice space to work in.  I’m a big believer that you have to 
have a nice space to work and you have to have nice people to work with.  That’s why we want to make 
sure that everybody that we hire, it’s who is going to sit in that’s with our family.  That is 80 percent of it.  
I’m just really thrilled with everybody and how everything is filling in.  I can’t wait to 2025.  I’m really 
looking forward to it and working with you all and doing great stuff again.  Please, any suggestions, 
challenge me.  Let’s talk it out.  I want new ideas.  I want you guys to throw whatever you want on the 
table and let’s make it work.  The open house was great for the residents and I think the residents are all 
lucky to have you guys.   
 

PUBLIC COMMENTS ON ANY MATTER:   
 

Ms. MacNamara (phonetic), not a resident of Allendale, stated that you all are a phenomenal team for 
what you do, how you just do it and your open line communication.  I appreciate it.  I’m here to talk about 
these two, Chief Mike Dillon and DPW Superintendant Andrew Agugliaro.  I cherish them right now.  
They are new to this whole program, but I got to know them.  What I do is I go to DPW’s.  I go to police 
stations in my job.  These two, hands down, open line of communication and we appreciate it.  Thank 
you.   
 

No one else from the public came forward. 
 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS: There was no 2024 unfinished business. 
 

ADJOURNMENT: 
 

There being no further business to come before the Mayor and Council, on a motion by Councilman 
Yaccarino, second by Councilman O’Connell and unanimously carried, the work meeting was adjourned 
at 6:53 p.m. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 

__________________________________     01/23/2024   
Linda Louise Cervino, RMC       Date Approved 
Municipal Clerk 






























